SPECIAL MEETING

December 28, 2016
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Edward Kippley on Wednesday, December 28, 2016 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus; 

Absent:
Supervisor Skelton, Treasurer Shuck
      Also Present:      Foreman - Hinsz
1.) 2016 Final Budget Distribution & 2017 Budget Discussion:  
Knaus distributed a year-end financial report for 2016 identifying the budgeted amount, actual spent, and variance for each fund separated by object code.  The Board reviewed the report and asked questions, provided input, and held discussion regarding the projected final ending balances for each fund.  The projected estimated ending balance per the bank statement is $1.5 million which is very good considering the projects completed this year.  The Board will notify Knaus with any input for the 2017 budget in preparation for the Board of Audit meeting.  In reviewing the Water/Sewer budgets, it was discussed a back-up generator would be a good idea to order to have on hand.  Hinsz will get quotes.  
2.) Review 2016-2017 Strategic Plan Goals & Comprehensive Plan Update:
Knaus distributed the original 2013-2015 Strategic Plan goals for reference and an updated DRAFT 2017-2022 Strategic Plan document for review.  The Board reviewed each goal area and had open discussion about the met goals which will be removed and replaced/updated, what goals should be added to the Strategic Plan, and discussed how this will intertwine with the Comprehensive Plan.  The next Comprehensive Plan meeting will be held in January and Kippley and Knaus will attend representing the Board.  Knaus distributed for reference September’s Continuation of the Annual Meeting powerpoint presentation and asked the Board to review and provide her with input as the March Annual meeting will be soon.    

3.) Capital Improvement Plan Distribution & Discussion:
Knaus distributed a draft capital improvement plan which she created with the Public Works Department’s input to help assist the Board in developing a road maintenance & improvement plan for the Township.  The document lists all the Town Roads, County Roads, and shared roads.  The spreadsheet allows for the Town to document the surface type of each road and the rating of each road according to DOT standards.  The Town is now tracking when anything other than routine maintenance is performed on each road.  For example, patching, crack sealing, overlay, striping, w/ww utility work, ditching, and the amount of materials used for the work.  This is helpful for the annual audit.  

4.) Twin Lakes Pavilion Upgrade Discussion:
Knaus distributed photos of the Pavilion and the Board discussed potential possibilities for upgrading/updating the facility.  Knaus will meet with Curt Anttila and see how this ties into economic development and to get input regarding area architects.  The Board thought it was important to get estimates on upgrading versus building new with the age of the building before any further discussion takes place.   Knaus and Kippley thought this would be a good topic for discussion at the annual meeting.  

5.  Discuss Office Manager position & Organizational Structure:
Knaus distributed regional salary information for comparison to the Board along with the duties that have been added to her position since 2012.  The Board asked for this information when the City of Aurora’s Administrator resigned from her position hoping it would be an opportunity for shared services.  The Board reviewed the information and discussed how the Office Manager position has changed over the last four years.  The job classification title Office Manager isn’t sufficient and implies the position is only responsible for office functions and not the Town as a whole for projects, fiscal operations, and human resource functions.    The position has evolved into a leadership position and the Board would like to promote the job classification to Town Manager to set the organizational culture for the Township.  
IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO CHANGE THE JOB CLASSIFICATION TITLE OF OFFICE MANAGER TO TOWN MANAGER.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY ANTTILA, SUPPORTED BY KIPPLEY TO INCREASE THE HOURLY RATE OF PAY FOR THE TOWN MANAGER POSITION TO $33.65 PER HOUR PER A MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING WITH THE IUOE LOCAL 49 EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2017.  ONCE THE MEMORANDUM IS SIGNED BY BOTH PARTIES PAY WILL BE RETROACTIVE TO JANUARY 1, 2017.  MOTION CARRIED
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 7:25 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
 
    Edward F. Kippley, Chairman 

